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CHIEF JUDGE JAMES F. HOLDERMAN’S STATEMENT
REGARDING POTENTIAL GOVERNMENT SHUTDOWN

To the People of the Northern District of Illinois,

Please be assured that here in the Northern District of Illinois, Clerk of the Court Mike

Dobbins and I have conferred and have developed a plan for our court to deal in the short

term with the contingency now facing us of Congress failing to pass the federal budget or to

authorize another continuing resolution.  

We will keep the United States District Court for the Northern District of Illinois open

and functioning with only minor modifications in our procedures for at least two weeks if

Congress fails to establish a budget to keep the United States Government functioning.  If

the shutdown continues longer than two weeks, the court will continue to operate with

essential personnel as defined by guidelines issued by the Administrative Office of the

United States Courts.

We plan to continue to provide justice to the fullest extent possible and in the same

excellent way as we have in the past.  Thank you for your understanding.

Chief Judge James F. Holderman


